From:

Sent:

WEB Local Plan

Subject:

Re: Stroud District Local Plan Review: Issues and Options Public Consultation

Categories:

Consulation response

Dear Sir/Madam,

Very straight forwardly,

My opinion is that you do not need to waste time extending to 2036 at this stage. I participated regularly feeding my updates in, why do you want to waste time extending from 2031 to 2036 when government policy is almost certain to void this work.

My views will not have changed and yet you will be asking me to fill in surveys and review all the documentation that I did before (you went through many iterations).

I would like to seriously ask if this is just a way that you try to wear away at the people who do contribute to get rid of regular views to that you can say that people dont mind what you do? It seems to me that this must be the case as the can be no real purpurse in starting this far in advance.

I would like you to provide a simple summary of views from before, and have a simple way of agreeing with what is written, or noting variation.

With unhappiness,

On 11/10/2017 12:02, Local.Plan@stroud.gov.uk wrote:

Dear Sir/Madam,

## Stroud District Local Plan Review: Issues and Options Public Consultation

The Stroud District Local Plan was adopted in November 2015 and sets out a planning strategy for distributing development within the District and policies for protecting and conserving the natural and built environment. The current Plan covers the period to 2031.

The District Council is now starting the process of reviewing the current Local Plan to cover the period to 2036. It is important that the Local Plan is kept up-to-date and the current Local Plan commits the Council to undertake an early review.

To start the process, we are launching an Issues and Options public consultation commencing **11 October 2017** and ending **5 December 2017**.

The consultation involves asking communities and stakeholders to identify the key issues relating to the places where they live, work or visit and how planning policies in the Local Plan can help to deliver on local needs. We are seeking views on strategy options for distributing future development and on potential broad locations for development at our towns and larger villages. Please note that broad locations and sites identified are for the purposes of public consultation only. Identification does not indicate Council support for development at these locations.

We want to build upon the work already undertaken in developing the current Local Plan and neighbourhood plans but look to review the way forward for the District to take account of future needs.

There is an Issues and Options Paper to consider and respond to. Copies are available to view and download at <a href="www.stroud.gov.uk/localplanreview">www.stroud.gov.uk/localplanreview</a>. Alternatively you can look at hard copies of the documentation at the following locations:

- Town and parish council offices that open to the public: Berkeley, Cainscross, Cam, Chalford, Dursley, Minchinhampton, Nailsworth, Painswick, Rodborough, Stonehouse, Stroud, Upton St Leonards, Wotton-under-Edge
- Public libraries at Berkeley, Brockworth, Dursley, Nailsworth, Minchinhampton, Miserden, Quedgeley, Stonehouse, Stroud, Wotton-under-Edge
- Stroud District Council, Ebley Mill reception There are computers for public internet access here as well.
- The Tourist Information Centre at the Subscription Rooms, Stroud

A series of public exhibitions have been arranged throughout the District.

Further information on the Local Plan review and the consultation is available to view via www.stroud.gov.uk/localplanreview

To respond to the consultation, please complete the online survey available on the Local Plan Review webpage. Alternatively, fill in and return the downloadable response form or the paper response form at the deposit points and return it by email to <a href="mailto:local.plan@stroud.gov.uk">local.plan@stroud.gov.uk</a> or by post to Local Plan Review, The Planning Strategy Team, Stroud District Council, Ebley Mill, Westward Road, Stroud, GL5 4UB. Please respond by 5 December 2017.

If you are not now the appropriate contact for this e-mail, we would be most grateful if you could forward this to the relevant person in your organisation.

## Planning Strategy Team Stroud District Council



Working together to make Stroud District a better place to live, work and visit

The information included in this e-mail is of a confidential nature and is intended only for the addressee. If you are not the intended addressee, any disclosure, copying or distribution by you is prohibited and may be unlawful. Disclosure to any party other than the addressee, whether inadvertent or otherwise is not intended to waive privilege or confidentiality.